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For Immediate Release: 
 
Please be advised and take note of traffic restrictions, road closures and parking regulations at the 
Cantine Veterans Memorial Complex and adjacent roads prior to, during and after the Hudson Valley 
Garlic Festival, which takes place the weekend of September 27 and 28, as follows: 
 
Commencing Wednesday, September 24, traffic will be restricted and/or road closures take place on 
Bob Moser Drive, Pavilion Street and Court Drive.  No thru traffic during this time frame. 
 
On Friday, September 26, traffic onto Bob Moser Drive, Pavilion Street and Court Drive will be restricted 
to those involved with Garlic Festival set-up and related deliveries, along with all Permit Holders.  Permit 
Holders are to use their assigned gate dictated on their permit.  Permits must be affixed to windshield 
or rear-view-mirror.  No thru traffic during this time frame. 
 
On Saturday September 27 and Sunday, September 28, Permit Holders, only, will be allowed to access 
the Complex through their assigned gate dictated by their permit.  ALL PERMITS MUST BE AFFIXED 
TO VEHICLES.  All permit holders must have their vehicles either behind their assigned booth or in 
assigned Vendor parking no later than 8:45am.  Gates will be secured at that time.  NO EXCEPTIONS.  
Additionally, traffic restrictions and/or patterns may be instituted on Washington Ave. Ext., along with 
adjacent streets during the Festival. 
 
MIKE KROUT ROAD FROM HITS GATE “A” TO WASHINGTON AVENUE IS ONE WAY, 
WESTBOUND, DURING THE FESTIVAL, COMMENCING AT 9AM BOTH DAYS.  PLEASE TAKE 
NOTE OF THIS. 
 
Handicap Parking, during the Festival, will be accommodated in Parking Lot “A”, with ingress and 
egress from Washington Ave., Gate W-5, which is the northerly most gate into Parking Lot “A”.   
 
On Monday, September 29 and Tuesday September 30, traffic restrictions and/or road closures on Bob 
Moser Drive, Pavilion Street and Court Drive.  No thru traffic during this time frame. 
 
During all above time frames, Saugerties High School students who use the Cantine Complex for school 
parking will park in Parking Lot “A” or the South Ice Arena Parking Lot on school days prior to and after 
Garlic Weekend. 
 
Preferred On-Site Parking is still available for the economical price of $10 per vehicle.  It is the 
ONLY onsite parking available and purchase may be made in advance on-line at 
https://www.kiwanisicearena.com/garlic-festival-parking   or the day of, provided the parking lot 
is not full.  Use Gate W-6 (South Ice Arena), off Washington Ave. for access to On-Site Parking. 
 
All other Public Parking, which is free, is located in Parking Lots at Saugerties High School Blue Parking 
and H.I.T.S. Orange Parking Lots.   
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Make plans to leave early and please plan extra time for anticipated parking and traffic 
congestion.  Additionally, motorists are advised to expect delays on NY State Routes 9W, 212, 
32 and on the New York State Thruway (I-87).  For more information, please log on to 
www.511ny.org or http://hvgf.org   
 
Police, Traffic control / parking attendants, will help ease any confusion and keep congestion and 
inconvenience to a minimum.  Please adhere to the directives of Staff.  
 
Please be advised, NO DOGS, or any animals are permitted within the confines of the Cantine Veterans 
Sports Complex, as per Local Law, Chapter 224 of the Municipal Code of Laws of the Town of 
Saugerties.  
 
We kindly ask for the cooperation of everyone and trust you understand these measures are being 
instituted for the safety and convenience of all and to keep disruption to a minimum.  Further information 
may be obtained by contacting the Department Office, parksinfo@saugertiesny.gov or 845-246-5890 x 
310. Thank You!!! 
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